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	DETAILS
	Action Points

	1. Welcome
	Ophelia Clarke welcomed everybody to the group and explained that due to illness a chairperson had not yet been appointed. Therefore, for this meeting, she would act as chair.
	

	2. Apologies
	Vicky Brennan, Jane Fraser, Cecilia Shields.
	

	3. Introductions
	The members of the group introduced themselves.
	

	4. Minutes of Last Meeting
	As Cecilia Shields was not present those action points relating to her could not be reported on.
Tony Hall asked it to be noted that the apologies he sent for the previous meeting were not minuted.

Ophelia Clarke will be linking the Health and Employment and Enterprise themes by inviting Gary McCulloch from the North Sheffield Primary Care Trust to speak at this group.

A link with the Health Theme will be put on the agenda for the next meeting.

Rebecca Gullick asked that the ILM project report be added to the current agenda, as it had been omitted.

The minutes were agreed by the group.
	OC

	5. Project Profiles
	· ILM
Georgina Valentine reported to the group on the progress of the ILM project. She passed round their last quarterly report. This showed that they had recruited well over the original numbers planned for training weeks: a good achievement.

She then described the project to the group as supporting fifteen people in employment as classroom assistants, whereby they work for four days a week and receive training for one day per week. These workers give the schools support for a high level of extra-curricular activities. The first year’s group are finishing this month, with thirteen out of fourteen participants achieving a level 2 training qualification. At present, as many of the schools do not have the funding, the focus of the project is to help the participants into mainstream employment.

All the places are now filled for the second year, with three people being both willing and able to work in secondary schools, whereas last year there had been none. In addition, the partnership with Barnsley College has been renewed for the second year.

The secondary schools involved are Fir Vale, Firth Park Community College and Parkwood High School. Each school specifies how many workers they would like.
· Apprenticeship for All
Jhanghir Ali had no alterations to last meeting’s report, but passed around some more success stories.
They are widening the choice of work participants in their programme can go into. Twenty out of their thirty-three leavers are now in full-time, non-supported employment, and six of the thirty-three have moved into full-time education.

· Work and Wellbeing
John Griffiths briefly described Work and Wellbeing to the group. It is a Jobcentre Plus project in partnership with SOHAS and Deploy and it aims to work with 250 people in the Burngreave area who are on health-related benefits to improve their chances of moving into mainstream work. He emphasised that attending this scheme is voluntary. At present three people have been recruited. The focus now is on marketing and they are happy to go out and explain the project.
ILM will keep Work and Wellbeing informed about future vacancies.
	

	6. Theme Focus Chairperson
	The chairperson vacancy has been taken to the Partnership Board and they suggested the group advertise it in the Burngreave Messenger, as they prefer local residents to fill the post. The previous meeting was wrongly informed about the board appointing chairs and about preferring one of its own members for the position. Ophelia Clarke asked if anybody from the group wanted to fill the position, or if they knew of anybody who did.
	

	7. Any Other Business
	Ophelia Clarke asked the group if they wanted to invite anybody in particular to Employment and Enterprise Theme Focus Group meetings. It was suggested that someone from Deploy talk to the group, so John Griffiths said he would ask Lynn Hoy if she would like to attend. Georgina Valentine suggested that representatives of the three local businesses which won awards come to a meeting as they are both local residents and local employers. Ophelia will talk to Saghir Ahmed about this.
Tony Hall detailed to the group the outline of the Business Awards taking place on the 2nd February.

As attendance to the meetings has been low, Tony Hall requested to see a copy of the mailing list in order to find out who had stopped attending and if anyone was missing from the list.

Jhanghir Ali asked when the projects were expected to report back. There used to be a system whereby the projects took it in turns to report, which worked out to be around once a quarter. However, there are fewer projects now so it has been recommended by the Employment and Enterprise Theme Manager that each project reports back at every meeting. In order to avoid repetition, Ophelia Clarke will invite to the meetings similar projects which are not part of BNDfC.

Tony Hall is sitting on a panel looking at the redevelopment of the Upper Don Valley. He will provide feedback for the group on this.
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	8. Dates of Next Meetings
	The Acting Chair read out to the group the dates of the 2006 meetings. It was requested that these dates be sent out to all members of the group.
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 1st March, 1.30pm – 3.30pm at Ellesmere Children’s Centre.
	


